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Wearing PPE Masks: Guidance for Staff
· Ensure you have been correctly fitted for the equipment you use. 

· Keep your skin clean and well hydrated/moisturised during this period. 

· Medihoney Barrier Cream has been recommended 
http://nww.staffintranet.lhch.nhs.uk/media/5409/medi-barrier-cream-under-ffp3-masks-poster-march-2020.pdf
· Take time to fit the mask prior to entering the zone. Ensure all folds in the mask have been used to optimise the fit and do not over-tighten. 
If you feel your mask is digging in, move away from direct patient contact and lift the mask away from the skin for approximately 2 minutes. Reapply the mask ensuring a good fit.

· Regularly inspect your skin for signs of irritation, redness or soreness.

· Ensure regular breaks (every 3 hours) from wearing a mask to relieve the pressure and reduce moisture build up. A 30 minute break can allow the skin time to recover.

· Stay well hydrated throughout the day.

· National guidance suggests avoiding the use of dressings as they may compromise mask fit. They suggest use of an alternative to the mask such as a hood or a thin hydrocolloid. Staff should ideally be re-fit tested if a dressing is used. This should be discussed with your Line Manager. 

If your skin does become irritated, damaged or broken
· Inform your Line Manager in the first instance 

· Complete a DATIX

Select Type: Incident affecting staff 

Select Category: Health and Safety 

Select sub category: PPE skin related injury 

· Your Line Manager will consider if referral to Occupational Health is necessary for their assessment and ongoing review e.g. incidents where staff develop skin reactions to PPE. 

· Where skin damage is considered to be severe, your Line Manager will consider if you can be re-deployed to an area where FFP is not required.
· You can arrange to be reviewed by the Tissue Viability Nurse in PPE Skin Clinic. To arrange a date and time, please telephone extension 1324 or email julie.tyrer@lhch.nhs.uk [image: image2.jpg]Liverpool Heart and Chest Hospital m
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